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Updated Mask Guidance
Hot off the press, this is the latest information from the Maine
Department of Education, received on Wednesday evening. This will be
re�ected in a 4/28/2021 update to the DOE’s PK-12 and Adult Education
Public Health Guidance document, which is Maine’s CDC Guidance for
schools.
 

Adults, including educators and staff, are required to wear a mask/face covering when indoors.
Students age �ve and above are required to wear a mask/face covering that covers their nose
and mouth when indoors.
Students and adults may be unmasked outdoors when 6 feet distance can be maintained.

 
This is very similar to the DOE Framework that was in place at the beginning of the school year. What
does this mean for schools? Teachers are able to take groups of students outside for instruction or a
mask break, and staff and students can be unmasked during those times, given the caveat that they
are 6 feet apart. Face coverings will still be required at recess for staff and students, whereas students
generally like to play in close vicinity to one another.

Message from the Superintendent
Dear Friends,
 
I would like to take this opportunity to recognize and thank all Scarborough educators as we celebrate
Teacher Appreciation week starting on Monday, May 3. As well all know, our skillful educators play an
important role in educating and shaping our children. Their patience, hard work, and dedication helps
mold every student to continue their educational journey with curiosity and excitement for learning.
Please join me as we extend our heartfelt gratitude for our amazing educators. Their deep
commitment and profound work of educating our students is greatly appreciated.
 
Sincerely,
Sanford Prince

https://www.maine.gov/doe/framework
https://s.smore.com/u/fb68c5de020bda632232b0f4274ad98b.jpg


Weekly SPS COVID-19 Update

Vaccination Updates
All Maine residents age 16 and older are eligible for a COVID-19 vaccine.
As with all changes in eligibility, it will take some time for some vaccine clinics to begin to schedule
appointments and administer COVID-19 vaccines. The P�zer vaccine is authorized for individuals ages
16 and 17, but consent from a parent or legal guardian is required to vaccinate children. Get more
information here on vaccinations for 16 and 17 year old Maine residents.

Upcoming COVID-19 Walk-In Vaccination Clinics
We have learned of two upcoming walk-in COVID-19 vaccination clinics.
 
Northern Lights has opened up an additional vaccination clinic scheduled for Saturday, May 1st from
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM at the old Pier 1 building near the Maine Mall (368 Maine Mall Road). This clinic is
open to anyone 16 years and older. A parent/guardian must accompany any student under 18 years
of age, and the P�zer vaccine will be offered to them. For anyone 18 and older, you will have a choice
of P�zer, Moderna or Johnson & Johnson. There is no out of pocket charge for the vaccine.
 
MaineHealth has also opened a walk-in clinic for anyone who is 18 years or older at their Scarborough
Downs site from 7:00 AM to 6:00 PM on Monday, May 3rd and Tuesday, May 4th. People who are 16
or 17 years old will need to make an appointment in advance. You can do so by visiting
vaccine.mainehealth.org. For more information on this walk-in clinic, please click here.

FREE Transportation to COVID-19 Vaccination Sites

https://www.maine.gov/covid19/vaccines/public-faq
https://vaccine.mainehealth.org/
https://www.mainehealth.org/News/2021/04/MaineHealth-Starting-Walk-In-Vaccinations-at-Scarborough-Downs-Clinic


Change in Close Contact Notification Protocols
As the number of positive COVID 19 cases and close contacts have
spiked in our community, it has become increasingly di�cult for our
nurses to continue to make personal phone calls to every affected
family. Our nurses spend numerous hours in the evenings and over the
weekend tracking cases and reaching out to families, in addition to all of
the pressure they are under during each school day. They work as a
team, assisting one another as cases come in and share the load. Even
so, that sometimes becomes too much.
 
Moving forward, we will be utilizing robocalls and email noti�cations anytime there are 10 or more
affected individuals in a positive case. We are so appreciative of our nurses for all they continue to do
and want to make their work more doable, especially when increased volume happens. At the same
time, please know that any and all medical questions that you have are important to us, and our
nurses would be happy to have a personal conversation with you when questions arise for you.

We have recently just learned that there is free transportation offered to all Mainer's who need a ride to
and from a COVID-19 vaccination appointment for people who do not have access to reliable
transportation, are unable to drive, or are otherwise unable to travel to their appointment. Before you
call to schedule your ride, you MUST have a con�rmed appointment before you schedule your ride,
therefore rides are not available to the walk-in clinics. To schedule your ride, please call Modivcare at 1-
855-608-5172 at least 48 hours before your scheduled appointment. Please read this information
sheet with the full details of obtaining your ride.

Last Day of 2020-2021 School Year - ALL Students
The last day of the 2020-2021 is currently slated for Friday, June 18, 2021 for ALL students. Assuming
that we do not have any additional "no school days" for the remainder of this school year, mark June
18th on your calendar as the �nal day. This will be the �nal remote learning day for Cohort A students
for the school year, and the �nal in-person learning day for Cohort B students for this school year. This
will be a half day for students and a full day for staff.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CeYfvKU2PgkK0tFg2JON6HDtWPTtO1bs/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/8d01899d375eb82b41b988e3b9262873.jpg


Why So Much Testing this Spring?
This year, we made several appeals to Maine's Department of Education
seeking a waiver from the state testing requirement. The third and �nal
appeal was made directly to the Commissioner of Education in March
and was denied.
 
While we continue to seek to maximize our time this spring for our students to engage in learning
activities, we will need to move forward with the state assessment requirements. As the assessments
themselves are new and the accountability and reporting will look different (they will not be used or
reported as they have been in the past, per DOE communication as they currently are seeking a federal
waiver for accountability). Please know that in any case, we will not be using the state assessment
data to make instructional or program decisions.

2021-2022 Kindergarten Registration Packets are Available
 
Kindergarten registration packets are now to be ready to downloaded! You will need to print the
packet before dropping it off at your school; unfortunately we do not have online registration at this
time. Download the 2021-2022 Kindergarten Registration packet by clicking here.
 
 
If you need a packet mailed to you, please contact:
 
LyndaLee Landry at Blue Point:
llandry@scarboroughschools.org
 
Maureen Kirsch at Eight Corners:
mkirsch@scarboroughschools.org
 
Laurie Olore at Pleasant Hill:
lolore@scarboroughschools.org
 
Families will be able to drop off completed paperwork beginning Wednesday, May 5th at the school
their child will attend. Due to physical distancing requirements we will ask families to sign up for a
Wednesday afternoon time slot (1:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m.). The sign up link will be in the same email
noti�cation with the registration paperwork but just in case you are planning ahead, the dates will be
May 5th, May 12th, May 19th and May 26th.
 
2021-2022 Pre-Registration Form

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HXy8pI4jxpkEgSSiNpNupaQiazmCBNEE/view?usp=sharing
mailto:llandry@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:mkirsch@scarboroughschools.org
mailto:lolore@scarboroughschools.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSenoC8RrURH2pVMD01e4filz6vqorVeojFaYSFds_mtXbTqUA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://s.smore.com/u/026038f15e219f8ba89e051fd74cad63.jpg


We will continue to use the i-Ready Diagnostic data this spring to assess growth from fall to spring
and identify areas for curriculum improvements. As there is overlap with both the state test and i-
Ready, we will analyze and compare data from both to determine assessment planning for next year.
We are quite concerned about over testing our students both this spring and next year. More
information will coming soon through school communications.

Images from Wentworth School

Many Happy Faces
Line a happy hall...
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Who We Are -



And all that we do!

https://s.smore.com/u/5d7d5a8dbff341df64136eaf7d682aba.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/c58df3088ad7c07e1f38a58340dabe70.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/ec867aff5151dadc272092deb86cc4e0.jpg


Fully Remote Preparedness Plans
Linked here, you will �nd an overview to Scarborough Public Schools
Fully Remote Preparedness Plan, which was shared with the School
Board at their December 3, 2020 meeting. Although our goal is to
maintain in person learning to the greatest extent possible, there needs
to be adequate sta�ng to facilitate in person learning.

Upcoming SPS Events - Mark Your Calendar!
SPS Revised School Calendar

 
May 5 - Town Council/School Board Joint Workshop & Public
Hearing on FY22 Municipal Budget
May 6 - School Board Meeting

Health & Safety
Please make sure you review the UPDATED Student Health Self
Assessment questions EVERY DAY before sending your child off to
school.
 
TOGETHER, we can make our schools as safe as possible!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19jRuE5DVOW5T7sUZ8f6cAYTjIb4_4EYA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16GdOWLAsY3pDpeX5Ha8ts-5LetN95A-I/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/418ca5a540ede6749608c6af5a718d12.png
https://s.smore.com/u/cc87118bb4d7f5ae0970a2cc3551f4cf.jpg
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11OtzT53T-GLfeODaYq50vqV20DoVjE8b/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1SG8a08KkKZ1uwyfrDMC-7YBuyi3j2lJu/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/367ae15eadf51f4797af63e1ba6437f8.png


Links to Our Schools

Blue Point Eight Corners Pleasant Hill

Wentworth School Middle School High School



Services & Information
 
Spec. Services | Alison Marchese, amarchese@scarboroughschools.org 
Transportation | Sarah Redmond, sredmond@scarboroughschools.org
Food Services | Peter Esposito, pesposito@scarboroughschools.org
Athletics & Activities | Mike LeGage, mlegage@scarboroughschools.org
Curriculum I Monique Culbertson, mculbertson@scarboroughschools.org 
Community Services | Todd Souza, tsouza@scarboroughmaine.org

Tech Support
For technology assistance with SPS student laptops, please send a message to
techsupport@scarboroughschools.org and someone from Technology will be in touch to assist you.

Facebook @scarbmeschools

Scarborough Schools

259 U.S. Route 1, Scarborough, … (207) 730-4100

scarboroughschools.org
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